
 

 

1  
 

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE 

CABINET 
HELD ON 15th MARCH 2018 

 
 

 
PRESENT: Councillor D Cook (Chair), Councillors R Pritchard (Vice-Chair), 

S Claymore, S Doyle and M Thurgood 

 
The following officers were present: Andrew Barratt (Chief Operating Officer), 
Anica Goodwin (Head of Paid Service) and John Day (Corporate Performance 
Officer) 
 
 
 

119 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  
 
 
None 
 
 

120 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING  
 
 
The Minutes of the previous Cabinet meeting held on the 22 February 2018 were 
approved and signed as a correct record. 
 
(Moved by Councillor R Pritchard and seconded by Councillor D Cook) 
 
 

121 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
 
There were no Declarations of Interest. 
 
 

122 QUESTION TIME:  
 
 
None 
 
 

123 MATTERS REFERRED TO THE CABINET IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE 
OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PROCEDURE RULES  
 
 
None 
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124 CORPORATE PLAN 2017 - 2020 (2018 UPDATE)  
 
 
Provided Cabinet Members with an update of the Council’s Corporate Plan for the 
period to 2020. 
 
RESOLVED: That members of the Cabinet:- 

 
1. Approved the Corporate Plan update. 

 
(Moved by Councillor D Cook and seconded by Councillor R Pritchard) 
 
 
 

125 FEES AND CHARGES - DEVELOPMENT MANAGEMENT  
 
 
Sought member approval to an increase in fees for High Hedge Complaints and 
Pre Application enquiries and the introduction of a fee for naming and numbering 
of new developments and planning applications where permitted development 
rights have been removed or an Article 4 Direction imposed. 
 
RESOLVED: That members of the Cabinet approved:- 

1. the revised fee of £350 for processing High Hedge Complaints 
to be charged from the 1st April 2018. 

2. the revised fee for pre application enquiries of £1,000 for large 
scale major proposals, £750 for medium scale major 
proposals, £250 for small scale major proposals and £125 for 
minor proposals to be charged from the 1st April 2018. 

3. the introduction of a charge for naming and numbering of new 
developments as set out in the report to be charged from the 
1st April 2018. 

4. the introduction of a charge for planning applications where 
permitted development rights have been removed or an Article 
4 Direction imposed as set out in the report to be charged 
from the 1st April 2018. 

(Moved by Councillor S Claymore and seconded by Councillor R Pritchard) 
 
Noted:  that there was a Typo on page 20 of the report and it should have read 
£3,000 not £300.   
 
 

  

 Leader  
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